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In the present issue of “Advances in Interventional 
Cardiology” Dr. Brett Snodgrass commented on our clini-
cal vignette entitled “Dynamic Thebesian veins anomaly 
in a patient with recurrent tako-tsubo-like syndrome”, 
referring to the misuse of the term ‘Thebesian veins’, 
which was utilised to describe connections between the 
left anterior descending coronary artery and left ven-
tricle, which presumably contributed to tako-tsubo-like 
syndrome [1]. Dr. Snodgrass delineated that these ves-
sels could in fact be arterial fistulas connecting coronary 
arteries and heart chambers, namely vessels of Wearn 
[2], which could be responsible for myocardial steal phe-
nomenon. We agree with the comment that the dynamic 
nature of the anomaly, which was visible in a coronary 
angiogram from 2023 and not visible in the study from 
2012, speaks in favour of the arterial type of the vessels. 
However, the debate over the nature of this connection 
is not finished. First, the abundant and abnormal venous 
return could be responsible for massive left to right shunt 
leading to hypoxaemia [3], myocardial ischaemia, and  
a similar clinical and echocardiographic image as myocar-
dial steal phenomenon, which we have referred to in our 
manuscript [1]. Second, after contrast administration, the 
connection was only visible in the left ventricle after 2–3 
cardiac cycles, which suggests transfer of blood through 
coronary microcirculation rather than a direct connection 
between the artery and heart chamber. Third, only a his-
topathological study would be conclusive in establishing 
the true character of the vessels observed in the present 
case. A more recent animal-based histopathological re-
port provided proof of the presence of Thebesian veins 

in both ventricles, while vessels of Wearn were only pres-
ent in the right ventricle [3]. All things considered, the 
distinction between both type of vessels is vital, but re-
gardless of whether we are dealing with the vessels of 
Wearn and Thebesian veins, both could be responsible 
for this clinical manifestation, and interventional cardiol-
ogists should be aware of the possibility of such an an-
giographic finding. This debate should be an incentive to 
further human post-mortem histopathological research, 
which could deliver data on the true prevalence of both 
types of vessels in the human heart and their role in car-
diac vasculature.
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